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From: Michael Kaiser
To: Lubozynski, Tom; 
cc: Rush, Kim; Dennis Pantano; Matt Orr; Shawn McCash; 
Subject: Guidance Request - JED Solid Waste Management Facility
Date: Thursday, March 15, 2012 10:06:12 AM
Attachments: FDEP Guidance Request JED SWMF March 15, 2012.pdf 


Mr. Lubozynski:
 
Please find attached a guidance request related to acceptance of Class I solid 
waste that contains yard trash at our JED facility. I spoke with Kim and informed 
her I would be sending a written request.
 
Thanks for your assistance.
 
Mike Kaiser
 
WSI
A Progressive Waste Solutions Company
C: (904) 673-0446
F: (407) 831-3226
1099 Miller Drive
Altamonte Springs, Florida 32701
mkaiser@wasteservicesinc.com
 


 


CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information transmitted in this email is 
intended for the addressee and may contain confidential information of 
Waste Services Inc. or its affiliated corporations. Any unauthorized review, 
distribution or use or the taking of any action in reliance on the 
information contained in this email or any attachments is strictly 
prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please delete or 
destroy it, all attachments and any copies, and notify the sender.
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1099 Miller Drive, Altamonte Springs, Florida 32701   



March 15, 2012  



Mr. F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Program Administrator 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central District 
3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 
Orlando, Florida 32803-3767  



Subject: Guidance Request – Disposal of Yard Trash Mixed with Class I Municipal Solid 
Waste  
JED Solid Waste Management Facility  
Osceola County, Florida  
Operating Permit No. SO49-0199726-015  



Dear Mr. Lubozynski:  



I recently had a telephone conversation with Ms. Kim Rush of your Department in which 
we discussed acceptance of Class I municipal solid waste that contained yard trash at our 
JED Solid Waste Management Facility. Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC (Omni) has 
been approached by a city in central Florida to accept their residential Class I solid waste at 
our JED Solid Waste Management Facility. The city has informed us they presently do not 
perform recycling of their yard trash. Yard trash is collected and commingled with Class I 
refuse at the curbside under their residential collection program. We have been told the 
percentage of yard trash in the loads is estimated at 30%. Although yard trash is not 
acceptable at a Class I facility unless certain conditions are met, in this situation the 
majority of the waste stream is Class I solid waste and the loads would have to be source 
separated or disposed at a Class I incinerator or disposal facility. Omni requests your 
guidance whether this waste stream could be accepted at our JED facility.  



If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at (904) 
673-0446 or mkaiser@wsii.us



 



at your earliest convenience.  



Sincerely, 



  



Mike Kaiser 
Waste Services, Inc.  










